


Praise the Lord, over the past two months, God has opened many doors for
Mv Indonesia to proclaim the Gospel in various places. Here is a summary of
the Ministry opportunities we were privileged to carry out: 

Earlier in June, I was invited to preach
at a women’s fellowship service in
GPPS Sawahan Church, Surabaya.
Around 150 women aged between 40
to 70 attended the service and heard
the Gospel message. It was a joyful
and Spirit-filled gathering.
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I also had the opportunity to build relationships
with key leaders and pastors in the region. As a
result, I was invited to speak at an upcoming forum
for pastors and ministry leaders across Malang.

Together with the Level Up youth community in Malang, I shared
the Word of God during their Youth Revival event. A total of 366
souls were reached during this revival.
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On this occasion, I preached the
Gospel during a prayer fellowship
held at the House of Prayer, GPPS
Surabaya. Around 170 people were
ministered to and encouraged
through the Word of God.



The discipleship and counseling program that my
wife and I run through GTC continues to go well.
Several young people and young families have
experienced the positive impact of this ministry.
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From July 14 to 16, 2025, I attended the LEAP National
Conference 2025 (Leadership, Evangelism, Apologetics,
Preaching), organized by a Gospel-centered community
called Grace Alone Ministry Indonesia. This ministry is
deeply committed to equipping believers in the areas of
leadership, evangelism, apologetics, and preaching.

The seminar significantly transformed my perspective on
evangelistic ministry. I gained a deeper understanding of
my identity in Christ and was inspired to grow further in
my calling and service.

As a follow-up, I plan to join a 10-day training program on
Church Planting and Gospel-Centered Church
Revitalization, which will be held in Surabaya.



1.Business Endeavor
in Surabaya

Please pray for clarity
and direction as my wife
and I continue seeking
the right business
opportunity in
Surabaya. We hope to
launch it by next year as
a means to support our
family and ministry long
term.

3. Continuing My
Theological Studies.

I long to resume and
complete my theological
degree, which was put on
hold due to the pandemic
and internal issues within
the institution. Pray that
God would open a way
for me to finish this
important chapter.

2. Permanent Space for Growing
Together Community (GTC)

The current property we use for
our ministry studio is now being
promoted for sale by its owner.
Similarly, JKI Kebun Anggur a
church previously served by our
team and visited by the MV team
is also being surveyed for sale.
We are praying for a permanent
space for GTC to ensure that the
ministry continues unhindered.




